
I strongly oppose this bill
Healthcare does not belong in schools.  Parents decide on where their children seek healthcare and with whom.  It is not pubic 
schools job to give vaccines to children.  Also student nurses or even students of any kind should not be allowed to give vaccines or 
other medications to children in school.  
This is again overreach and control from Oregon.  You are violating parental rights and parental involvement with this bill.  
-Vaccines should not be given in school PERIOD!!!!  This is out of the scope of practice within the education/school system.  Oregon 
needs to keep education to academics, then maybe Oregon would not rank so poorly in the US.
-There are medical reasons children do not receive vaccines as well as adverse reactions that can occur.  Administering any 
medication or vaccine in schools is unsafe and is not the role of the school system.  Vaccine companies can not be sued for any 
reactions or long term side effects from from a vaccine therefore it is up to a parent to decide if vaccinating their child is appropriate 
not public school!!!!!
-Medical complications can occur with vaccines, that is why fully trained and licensed providers should administer vaccines or any 
medications (with parents permission) if this bill was to pass.  I fully oppose this bill on all levels and having students involved with 
administration of medications or vaccines is not safe for children.  
-Primary care is called primary care for a reason.  There is personal relationship built with pediatricians and children over years and 
a mobile unit would not provide this same medical care, personal attention and is not primary care.   Again, healthcare does not 
belong in the public school systems!!!!  There are so many issues with this bill.  Overstepping parental involvement is a major factor 
with this bill.
-Who would be the providers involved?  My guess Planned Parenthood would have strong involvement and I completely 100% 
disagree with what services Planned Parenthood provides, lack of parent involvement they support and the radical left agenda that 
serves as there foundation.  
-A parent needs to be involved, present and monitoring their child during any healthcare intervention. There is liability with this.   
Again, this bill oversteps a parents rights and involvement.  
Thank you for your time.  I hope you truly think this bill and many other through and oppose them in order to advocate for our 
children in this state.  It saddens me what public school is doing to our children.  This past year has proven they do not care about 
students mental health, physical health and social health.  Oregon public schools are not advocates for what is best for our children 
and have proven they do not need to be involved in any part of their health. 
I strongly oppose this bill.  


